[bookmark: _GoBack]September 7, 2021

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Richard Marcho. Also present were Harold Shay and Lloyd Burdick.
The minutes and treasurer’s reports were reviewed. On motion of Harold with Lloyd seconding and Rick in favor the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as written.

Harold gave his report as Road Master. They have been working the roads and replacing pipe.  Salansky is working on Helens Road. The Storm last week, Ida, did not cause any major damage.

Rick stated that we put up a new sign on 92 for the park.

Cindy had correspondence. One subdivision was presented in the names of Chiarito/Potter.  After review the paperwork was signed.
There were several changes from the assessment office.
3 mining permits were received from DEP.
A letter was received from Area Agency on Aging asking for donations.

Old Business. Rick reported that Wayco will be doing the repairs and new Tar and Chip on Franks Road and Great Bend Turnpike.
Rick also stated that he has been in contact with Ashley Kilmer about the Diamond Dust to redo the ball field. Andre’s will be bringing it in and we will need someone to spread it. That will be up to the park committee.

New Business. Rick reported that we have a signed agreement for a 2-lane road for the park. The Tator's offered to sell their property to the Township. We need to get an appraisal. On motion of Lloyd with Harold seconding and Rick in favor it was decided to get the appraisal.

All the bills for the month have been paid.

The meeting was opened for public comment.
Richard Weinbrenner and Eleanor Cavanaugh had complaints on their road, Helens Road. In their opinion, the project that was done back in 2019 by Salansky was not done properly. Eleanor Cavanaugh complained that her driveway has been washed out again this year. There is a problem with the water running down the hill and the pipe that was put in was not big enough. Mr. Weinbrenner is her neighbor and has been trying to help her fix the driveway so she can get her car into it. They would like something done to fix the problem. The supervisors said they would go out tomorrow morning and check it out and talk to them about a solution to the problem.
Lori Eshelman stated that she is having similar problems with her road and the water running through her property. She was told that she lives on a State Road and there is nothing the township can do.
Richard Robinson thanked Harold for bringing Brad back in to work with the grader.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM
Cindy Bartkus, Secretary

